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Newsletter – May 2018 
 

Wembley Central & Alperton Residents’ Association 

For the Community, by the Community 

 

www.wcara.org.uk T: 07956 228740 
Facebook: wcara.org.uk Twitter: wcara_info 

 

Dear Residents, 

You spoke; they (Brent Council) listened.   

We have two important updates for this month.  

One Tree Hill Open Space  

At our public meeting on 19 March, many residents from the area 
complained about anti-social behaviour, drinking in public, mopeds 
riding through the parks, brawling amongst gangs and drug dealing.  

WCARA will be working with residents and keeping this high on our 
list of priorities. Residents of Braemer Avenue and WCARA held 
separate meetings to outline our concerns and discussed proactive 
solutions to deal with issues highlighted.  

Brent Council together with Safer Neighbourhood Teams have taken 
actions to deal with offenders. Here are some outcomes from the 
enforcement rounds carried out on the weekends of 27/28 April and 
4/5 May: 

1. 5 Public Space Protection Orders (PSPO) under the Anti-
Social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014.  

2. 2 x business duty of care 
3. 1 case of licensing, business operating out of vehicle 
4. 14 fixed penalty notices 
5. 3 fixed penalty notices for urinating 
6. 2 fixed penalty notices for spitting at entrance of park and 

playground 
7. 5 Cannabis warnings – All individuals on cannabis warnings 

will be referred to the Wembley Joint Action Group meeting 
for further offender management.  

8. 7 x PSPO street drinking warnings 
9. Removal of graffiti near entrance of Bridgewater Road 
10. 3 x weekly pick up of litter from One Tree Hill 

 

 

Notable Dates 

Heart of Wembley Festival – 7th 
July – Wembley High Road/St 
Johns Road. 

 

 

Important Links 
Brent Council 

www.Brent.gov.uk 

www.keepwembleytidy.co.uk 

 

One Tree Hill Park Operation 

 

Anti-Social Behaviour officer 
speaking to a male about 

prohibition of drinking in the Park. 
Warned that his behaviour was 
unacceptable and could be 

liable to £100 fine and potential 
court prosecution. 
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There are plans to further monitor One Tree Hill at evenings and 
weekends. In addition to this Brent Council will be investigating the 
use of Spike Strips to deter mopeds being ridden through the park 

This by no means is the end, and with your support we will continue 
to keep up the pressure on both Safer Neighbourhood Teams and 
Brent Council to continue enforcements and bring back the park to 
its residents again.  

For more detailed information, pleased visit wcara.org.uk. 

Litter pick with Gary Mabbutt & Alperton High School 

 

Tottenham Club Ambassador joined Wembley Central & Alperton 
residents and children from Alperton Community School for a litter 
pick in the area on Sunday 6th May.  

With great commitment from over 25 volunteers we managed to 
collect over 30 bags of litter from our roads!  

Big Thanks to all the residents, Gary, Spurs and especially the years *s 
and 9s from Alperton Community School. We look forward to 
organising another litter pick in the near future.  

For more photos from the day, take a look at the gallery page on 
our website.   

Thank you all for your continued support. Please visit 
www.wcara.org.uk for more news and upcoming events 

 
Best Regards 
Chirag Gir, Chair 
Email: chair@wcara.org.uk 
www.wcara.org.uk 

Any suggestions to for this newsletter? Feel free to drop a line to 
marketing@wcara.org.uk   

 

 

 

 

Safer Neighbourhood 
Teams 
 
Alperton SNT 
 
Sergeant Yu ZHANG (also supervises 
Sudbury & Northwick Park) 
 
PC Manjit Aulak 
PC Nick Harpas 
PCSO Raj Sahota (full time) 
 
Email: Alperton.SNT@met.police.uk 
Twitter:  @MPSAlperton 
Tel: 020 8721 2964 
M: o7920 233757 
 
Wembley SNT 
 
Sergeant Toby WALTON (also 
supervises Tokyngton & Preston 
Wards)    
 
PC Jake Bhanji 
PC Terry de Meyer 
PCSO Aida Alem (Thu & Fri) 

Email: WembleyCentral.SNT@ 
met.police.uk 
Twitter:  @MPSWembleyCentl 
Tel: 020 7161 8027 
M: 07843 291101 
 
Wembley Police Station: 020 87333 
125 

 
 


